
 

 

Wonderland Acres Domestic Water Improvement District 

Board Meeting 

June 7, 2023 

 

1. The meeting was called to order at 5:30 p.m. with board members Larry Ratcliff, Scott Kilpatrick and Kelly 

Wood present. Also present were accountant, Stephanie Irwin and water operators Barry Harville and 

Trevor Deming. 

 

2. Call to the public – none 

 

3. The minutes of the meeting held March 15, 2023,were read and approved. 

 

4. The financial statements were reviewed and approved unanimously. 

 

5. Water operator report: Barry Harville reported that the system is running well. 

 

 

6. Public hearing was held on the proposed new water rates. It was discussed that rates have not 

increased since 1999 and expenses have gone up tremendously.  At the end of the public hearing, 

it was moved by Kelly Wood, seconded by Scott Kilpatick and passed unanimously to approve 

the new rates effective with the August 2023 billing. 

 

7. Discussion was held on customer responsibilities regarding easement access, required stop and 

waste valves, and restraint of dogs.  The board reminded everyone in attendance that the water 

operator needs to have 24/7 access to all water lines and meters. In the event of an emergency, 

anything blocking meters or easements will be removed and not replaced.   

 

8. The annual neighborhood potluck followed. 

 

9. Meeting was adjourned at 6:00 pm. 

 

 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Stephanie G. Irwin CPA 


